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Submitted values are:

   ==Consumer Information==
     First Name: Fred
     Last Name: Hubler
     Address: 9422 Deer Ridge Dr.
     City: Cedar Rapids
     State: IA
     Zip Code: 52411
     Email Address: fhubler@msn.com

List of IUB Dockets: Alliant Energy's Proposed Natural Electric Rate Increase
Request (Docket No. RPU-2019-0001)
Comments:
Building intermittent renewable energy sources that have to be backed up by
reliable affordable baseload generation is a colossal misallocation of
resources which could be deployed far more beneficially elsewhere. Alliant
Energy requested, and was granted a 25% rate increase to develop a new
industrial scale wind farm. We were sold this bill of goods on the basis that
it will decrease future fuel costs. If that is the case, why not finance it
with a bond issue instead of a rate increase? Nobody even pretends anymore
that renewable energy will reduce costs. Its advocates now want to justify it
as a way to create jobs at a time when everybody agrees that we need to spend
more on infrastructure, health care, education, low income housing and more.
Alliant didn’t install all those new meters to create jobs, they installed
them eliminate jobs. Providing jobs is not a benefit of a policy, it is a
cost.

Industrial scale wind and solar projects have not reduced electricity costs
anywhere in spite of huge subsidies. Industrial wind farms get a $26 per MWh
production tax credit while wholesale electricity prices are around $40 - $50
per MWh. Alliant Energy sold a nuclear plant that had its operating license
extended to 2034. The buyer, NextEra, announced it is closing the plant this
year.

Utilities are required by law to accept all wind and solar power produced. If
base load generators can't reduce output fast enough when there is a sudden
increase in wind velocity, they have to pay for the privilege of providing
electricity to the grid. California routinely has to pay Arizona to take
excess electric energy when wind and solar generation exceeds demand and
steam turbines can’t rapidly reduce output. The greenest most reliable
electricity generation in existence is nuclear power, but on Feb 12th 2017
the Quad-cities Exelon nuclear plant had to pay over $92 per MWh for the
privilege of providing electricity to the grid.
https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2019-04-17/hulking-nukes-trying-to-get-nimble-in-volatile-power-markets
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The results of this submission may be viewed at:
https://iub.iowa.gov/node/105/submission/5322

Filed with the Iowa Utilities Board on June 18, 2020, RPU-2019-0001
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